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March 12, 2024 
  
  
To Whom It May Concern:  
  
Attached hereto is a copy of the May 25, 1972 Internal Revenue Service letter, which confirms 
that University of Missouri Extension Councils and their 4-H clubs are tax-exempt 
organizations, and that donations to them are deductible by the donors.  
  
As you will note from the IRS letter, Extension Councils, as a department of a political 
subdivision of the State of Missouri, derive their tax-exempt status from section 115 of the 
Internal Revenue Code.  They do not derive their tax-exempt status from Section 501(c)(3) of 
the Internal Revenue Code, but are tax-exempt nonetheless.  
  
The status of University of Missouri Extension Councils and their 4-H Clubs has not changed 
since the issuance of this IRS letter.  Therefore, donations to an Extension Council or affiliated 
4-H club continue to be tax-deductible.  
  
Sincerely,  

 
Chad Higgins, Ph.D. 
Vice Chancellor for Extension and Engagement  
Chief Engagement Office, UM System 
 
 










